






April 11, 2025 

Dear Vancouver City Council, 

My name is Cameron Mackenzie, and I am the Artistic & Executive Director of Zee Zee Theatre.  

Zee Zee Theatre is devoted to telling and celebrating stories that amplify voices from the 
margins, with a focus on 2SLGBTQI+ communities. We are now in our 17th season, and 
reaching close to 20 years as a professional theatre company.  

I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed redevelopment of 1551-1581 
W 7th Avenue. As a member of Vancouver’s 2SLGBTQI+ theatre community, I am particularly 
excited by the potential impact this project will have on our vibrant arts scene. 

For many in our community, spaces dedicated to artistic expression—particularly in the realm of 
theatre—are essential for visibility, solidarity, and social change. Zee Zee Theatre, for instance, 
has been a launchpad for 2SLGBTQI+ voices, creating transformative, inclusive productions 
that explore shared experiences.  

The redevelopment at 1551-1581 W 7th Avenue is an opportunity to further this important work, 
with the renewal of the theatre space. By fostering spaces that are inclusive of all voices 
—especially marginalized artists— this project promises to provide critical infrastructure for our 
community’s continued growth and success. It will ensure that our artists have access to 
creative venues that encourage innovation, inclusivity, and diversity, strengthening the impact of 
our performances. Moreover, Vancouver has long been recognized as one of the most 
2SLGBTQI+ friendly cities in the world. Support of this project would demonstrate the City’s 
ongoing commitment to supporting the arts and providing platforms for underrepresented 
voices. The presence of inclusive spaces in this redevelopment will provide a vital foundation for 
theatre companies and artists to thrive, while also offering a space for diverse audiences to 
engage with our work. 

I urge the City to prioritize this redevelopment, as it will serve as a key asset for Vancouver’s 
diverse 2SLGBTQI+ theatre communities. It will not only benefit artists and creators but create a 
lasting legacy of inclusion and cultural significance that will resonate for generations to come. 

Thank you for considering this vital initiative. I look forward to seeing the positive impact this 
redevelopment will have on our city and the broader arts community. 

Sincerely, 

Cameron Mackenzie 
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